
 

16 June 2025 
 
 

Dear parents and carers 

 

With the current spell of hot weather, and more warm days forecast for the coming week, 
we want to ensure that all our students are as comfortable and safe as possible while at 
school. 
 

To support this, we have made the decision to relax our uniform expectations for the 
remainder of the school year. We hope this will help students stay cool and better able to 
focus on their learning. 
 

From Tuesday 17 June, students will have the following options: 

1. They may continue to wear their normal school uniform, with flexibility to remove 
blazers, jumpers, and ties if they wish 

2. They may choose to wear their PE kit instead. Please note that: 

• Only Carrington PE kit is permitted 

• Additional or non-uniform sportswear (such as cycling shorts or non-Carrington 
jumpers) is not allowed 

• If a jumper is needed, it must be the Carrington PE top 

 

In addition, we encourage all students to bring the following items to school: 

• A reusable water bottle 
• A hat or cap to wear during outdoor activities or break times 
• Sun lotion, applied before school and brought in if reapplication is needed 

throughout the day. 

 

Thank you for your support in helping us keep students comfortable and safe during this 
period of warm weather. 
 

Best wishes 

The Carrington Team 

 


